
St Philip and St James Church

MINUTES PCC MEETING

 18 January 2021 (by Zoom)
Present
Rev Peter Churcher (PCh) (chair), Alex Buckland (AB), Peter Cavill (PC), Paul Fraser (PF), David Gammon (DG), 
Judith Hunter (JH), Alan Mason (AL), Shula Mason (SM), Sheila Steer (SS), Nigel Vince (NV)
1. Worship


PCh read from 2 Cor 5: Made a new creation in Christ that we might become his ambassadors.  
2. Apologies for absence

Chris Collins, Margaret Rudd
ACTION PCh to ask Chris Collins when his shifts are so we can align PCC meeting dates with him.
3. Minutes

i. To approve the minutes of the meeting on 16 November 2020  

P3 item 9. QA codes change to QR codes.  P3 item 12 verbal assent changed to verbal consent.
The amended minutes of the meeting on 16 November 2020 were accepted. Proposed SS, seconded NV, agreed All.

ii. Matters arising from the minutes

Item 12 AOB: Church membership retention and follow up with those who have not signed the GDPR data consent form. SM had now got consent for most regular attenders. 
ACTION  PCh to follow up with BM, SM to follow up JDT. 

Pastoral Team members DG and MR raised concerns about keeping up links with participants. DG reported that a pre-Covid regular attender had had a stroke in October and this seems to have been missed. DG has phoned him today. DG (and MR) asked what we can learn from this about keeping in touch with people more effectively.  PCh had also had a message from a regular attender pre-Covid, who hadn’t been contacted for a year. It was agreed that we are all responsible as a PCC. The Pastoral Team consists of MR, DG and Linda Mather. Stephanie Holden, who had led the team, stepped down last year. 
ACTION  DG to cross check various lists we hold and compile a Pastoral Register of those needing pastoral contact and how they were contacted. SS to provide Participants List. DG to ask Stephanie Holden for the Electoral Roll SM to provide GDRP list, list of Home Group members and  of those not HG members that were allocated to PCC members to contact in Spring 2020. Pastoral Team to recommend a way forward once possible gaps are identified via the new Pastoral Register.
4. Review of services

i. Sunday Worship and Private Prayer

It was agreed that we should continue with the current situation: digital Sunday Worship and no Private Prayer sessions in the church.
ii. Proposal for 10.30am start on Sundays once physical services are resumed

After discussion it was agreed that we should revert to 10.30am start for Sunday Worship once physical services return. Proposed NV, seconded DG, agreed by majority.
iii. Review of Christmas services
Christingle Thanks were given to MG and team for compiling and distributing the bags. It was good to have Xander involved! PCh reported a number of logins and much appreciation of this special digital effort. 

Carol Service  Due to the weather, this had to be pre-recorded inside and go out digitally rather than a live event outside. Thanks were given to the large team of people involved including Pastor Jonathan Smith and others from Brookdale Church. It had very good feedback.
The Longest Night  A handful attended this , but PCh felt it was worthwhile.

Lamps video This was a good attempt, but the format and sound didn’t work that well. 
Lighting up the porch  People enjoyed and appreciated this. Thanks to AM, SM and PF.
Nativity Walk This was used quite a lot in the community and was appreciated. It would be good to develop both the walk and the porch next year.

Christmas Day  Attended by a small number, including a couple of visitors but appreciated. Everyone enjoyed the final carol which was sung together in the car park. 

5. Combe to Combe website – is it too crowded?

JH reported that she had had feedback from some of the older generation who found it difficult to get online as there is a lot on the page. Three said that they were uncomfortable with the ‘How to give’ tab being so obvious at the top of the page. Routing around the site isn’t always easy eg, finding the PCC minutes. Are we able to find someone to help with this? PCh has closed the old Pip and Jim’s Wordpress website. 
ACTION PCh to talk to the Communications Team to look at developing and maintaining the website, and advising on who might be able to help with it.
6. Pip and Jim’s Heritage Protection Project

Consideration of Project Plan and next steps
NV reported on this. The plan has been put together by NV/SS and discussed with the Fabric Team, to show what is needed to be done, how it can be phased and how much it may cost. Our architect Jonathan Rhind has seen it and said it is the right approach . It will be adapted as necessary when we approach funders. NV is updating the costs sections currently.
We need to get the church building to a safe and weather tight state so the church and community can use the building fully; hence the new kitchen and disabled access. We need to be more inclusive; to attract more people from the community into the church and feel a commitment to it, potentially through the heritage aspects. Showing widening access may be a key to getting the grants. Replacing the heating is an opportunity to help meet environmental targets. 

NV has spoken with Church Grants consultants – they are Diocese approved, and we get a 15% discount for their services. Using our Project Plan, they will advise us and apply on our behalf to targeted funders for Phase 1. This could help us to develop our own skills and approaches for future phases. 

We need the big picture, and would appreciate any comments and feedback on the Project Plan.

PROPOSAL: The PCC approves progress on the phased renovations as outlined in the Pip and Jim’s Heritage Protection Project within our abilities to raise funds and grants. Proposed, PCh, seconded AM, agreed All.
PROPOSAL: The PCC approves that we employ the services of Church Grants consultants at the approx  cost of £4,000 to assist in writing of grants. Proposed, PCh, seconded SS, agreed All.

PROPOSAL: The PCC approves that we employ Jonathan Rhind (architect) to help us undertake the projects under his fee of 12.5%. Proposed NV, seconded PCh, agreed All.

PROPOSAL: The PCC approves that we apply for a full or Archdeacon’s faculty for the works of Phase 1, and Phase 2 if linked. Proposed NV, seconded DG, agreed All.
7. Fabric report 

See Building and Fabric Report from NV.

NV reported that Garness have queried the architect’s brief for phase 1. NV is now going back to the architect.

DG has got a full report from Nicholson’s to repair the bells and bell frame with a quote of £75,000; but may be able to go for a less extensive plan and a quote of £43,000 (£66,000 including oncosts). DG is also getting a range of other quotes. Advice from Sue McClaughry (Calstock restoration project) recommended a number of funders and gives advice on the whole process, including involving the community and getting the funding.

We need a group to develop and take forward a fundraising strategy which involves the church and outside community. The chair of the group would need to come from within the church. AM suggested that the Fellowship Team could get involved in fundraising projects. The Communications Team needs to be part of this.
ACTION  ALL to think about possibilities to help with a fundraising team, and feedback any ideas on the project.
8. Finance report

See:  Finance Report 31/12/20, 2020 Annual Report and Financial statements, 2021 Budgets
We ended the year with a balance of £1,119. A deficit was avoided due to the car park income and repairs and fabric costs being kept to a minimum. It was noted that without the car park income our congregational income does not even cover our Common Fund payment, let alone other overheads.
PROPOSAL: The PCC approves and adopts the accounts ending 31/12/2020 as certified by the accountant.
Proposed NV, seconded AB, agreed All.
NV has forecast a deficit of £8,234 for 2021 (£13,234 including the £5,000 per annum we had agreed to ringfence for car park maintenance. Any deficit will have to be met from reserves which are also stretched through the building project.

Without the car park income the church is unsustainable. NV asked how can we increase income and also reduce expenditure. It was agreed that we need to underpin the situation with prayer and involve God in the situation. 

Is there any way that costs might be reduced eg, admin - can it be covered by volunteer help?
ACTION AM will get together a group to pray for the financial situation. NV to update the Project Plan and how to involve the congregation. All to feedback on any ideas on reduction of the deficit.
PROPOSAL   PCC adopts this budget for 2021, being mindful that the major renovation costs will change the figures significantly when they start. Proposed NV seconded AB, Agreed ALL.
NV is reviewing our gas contract for renewal in June. 
PROPOSAL  PCC agrees to renew our gas supply contract for another three years at a fixed price via Utility ID agents with Avanti Gas. Proposed NV, seconded AM, agreed All
PCh thanked NV for all his work on both Fabric and Finance.

9. Reports from teams

AM and PCh are still working on identifying possible team members and matching to spiritual gifts. 

Fellowship Team could be involved in fundraising initiatives – see item 7.
Pastoral Team – see matters arising.
Communications Team – see item 7.

10. Safeguarding 
Action from November meeting to be followed up before March meeting by SS/JH.

ACTION AD to circulate the safeguarding dashboard and action plan for the next meeting in January now March
11. Future events
None planned yet.
12. Deanery or diocesan items
Greater Chapter will be happening soon. PTOs and Readers will be invited.
Bishop Robert will be meeting all the clergy in the Archdeaconry soon.

13. Correspondence

Message from Martin and Sue Cooke about offering Pip and Jim’s as a possible vaccination centre; and also that they would lead on making contact with the relevant authorities. 

PROPOSAL: Proposed NV, seconded AB, Agreed All.

 ACTION SS to contact Cookes to thank them and ask them to go ahead.
Paper received from Clive Thomas. The PCC was not able to discuss this in detail as it was circulated this evening.

ACTION PCh to acknowledge receipt of the paper from Clive and tell him we will respond. PCh to draft a response from the PCC for all to contribute to in order to arrive at an agreed response to send to Clive.

14. AOB

To note: Stephanie Holden, Electoral Roll Officer has informed us that Gwyneth Goldring (deceased December 2020) has been removed from the Electoral Register.
15. Confidentiality: to decide whether any part of the proceedings of the meeting should be regarded as confidential. 

16. Closing Prayer

Date of next meetings: 
PCC - Monday 15 March 2021, 7.30pm



APCM - Sunday 18 April, following Morning Worship
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